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University of Houston Clear Lake

April 7, 2006

Dear NSF S‑STEM Proposal Review Panel,

The Division of Computing and Mathematics at the University of Houston‑Clear Lake (UHCL) fully supports the proposal titled "NSF CSEM Continuation Grant Proposal", being submitted by Dr. Yue and Dr. Hall. Drs. Hall and Yue have been very successful carrying out the tasks of their on‑going CSEM grant. They have successfully recruited qualified students from the surrounding community colleges every year. They have visited these colleges regularly for this purpose. They have successfully mentored the NSF scholars through out their education at UHCL. Under their leadership, the NSF Scholar Organization has been very active and very successful. Together with the help of these Scholars they have been organizing several events every semester. These events have benefited not only the Scholars, but also many other students on our Campus. We would very much like these beneficial activities to continue. We are very proud of both Dr. Hall and Dr. Yue. Both these individuals are well known for their dedication and hard work and for always willing to help students. On numerous occasions they have voluntarily gone extra miles to help improve our programs. Under Dr. Hall's leadership, our Computer Science program has successfully gone through ABET Accreditation process. Our Computer Information System(CIS) program is currently being evaluated by the ABET under their Information Systems curriculum. Dr. Yue is heading this effort. Dr. Yue has also served as the chair of our CIS program for as long as I remember. You can always count on these two individuals to complete any tasks that they undertake. I am positive they will succeed again if their proposal is funded. Our division will also provide any type of support required of us to assure the success of the project.

Sincerely,

Dr. Sadegh Davari, Professor and Chair

Division of Computing and Mathematics

University of Houston‑Clear Lake

Houston, TX 77058

(281) 283‑3865

Davarigcl.uh.edu

2700 Bay Area Boulevard
Houston, Texas 77058‑1098

